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Nomination set 
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The Harveys Lake Democratic Organization will hold a nomination of officers meeting on May 6 
at 7 p.m. in the Boro Building, Sunset section. Along with nomination of officers plans for the 
May 20 primary, collection of returns on the annual fund raiser will be discussed. Pictured above 
are the committee members for the fund raiser. The meeting is open to the public and all are 
invited. Shown here, from left, seated are Councilman Ray Jones, Committeewoman Michelle 
Boice, Jude of Election Sue Sutton. Standing, Jury Commissioner Daniel F. Blaine, Tax 
Collector, Terry Jones. 

Supers approve ordinance reading 
  

By JOHN HOINSKI 
Staff Writer 
  

Kingston Township supervisors approved the read- 
ing of an ordinance granting Tele-Media Company a 
franchise to hook-up cable television in outlying areas 
of that community at it’s monthly meeting last 
Wednesday night. 
Frank Vicente, Vice President and General Manager 

of Tele-Media, along with Jerry Toma, General 
Manager of Dallas Cablevision, met with an engineer 
last week to discuss plans and outline the project. 
Those plans also include the servicing of the Carverton 
Heights section, hopefully by the end of the year. 

Based in State College, Pa., Tele-Media took over 
operations when Century Communications, an affiliate 
of Sentry Insurance from Wisconsin, pulled out of the 
deal in an 11th hour decision. 

In other business, township manager Fred Potzer 
received a letter from District Magistrate Earl 
Gergory informing him of Act 60, a community service 
program passed Sept. 27, 1985, affecting those individ- 
uals unable to pay fines levied by that office. 

Now, in accordance with the township, those persons 
will be forced to provide compensation in the form of 
manual labor for the good of the community. 

The supervisors also: 

— Approved a Resolution acknowledging the town- 
ship’s participation in the Facilities Grant Program of 
the Department of Commerce, seeking a grant in the 
amount of $41,650.00. The money will be used to install 
11 dry fire hydrants in the Trucksville-Shavertown 
areas. The grant will hopefully be approved by May 1, 
with the work to be completed by June or July. The 
installations, which will be located in strategic areas, 
will help the fire department cut down on response 
time. 

— Approved the first reading of a township firearms 

ordinance. Under the new porposal, which will become 
law after the second reading, the shooting of rifles and 
other types of firearms will be allowed in A-1 and C-1 
zones. Shooting will also be restricted to certain hours 
and all persons cannot be within 200 yards of a home 
or structure. 

— Conditionally denied the request of Dale and Dale 
Homes for the subdivision of Lots 180, 181 and 182 on 
Harford Street in Shavertown. The township would 
first like to check with Joe Salla, General Manager of 
the Dallas Water Company, to see if the construction 
of two new homes will affect the water pressure of 
other homes in that area. 

Residents in the N. Lehigh and Harford Street 
sections have experienced such problems in the past, 
mainly because of a steep hill in that area. 

— Approved the second reading of an ordinance 
rezoning Lot No. 15 located at 73 Memorial Highway 
where the Evans and Jones Real Estate will construct 
a new office. 

— Received bids for the resurfacing of township 
streets under the Liquid Fuels Paving Program. Bids 
are still being reviewed and will be awarded at the 
‘next meeting. Work will be delayed, however, until the 
water company installs a new main on Mt. Airy Road 
and finishes extension work on Spring and Brook 
roads. The township will also observe construction 
closely before resurfacing begins. Those streets 
included will be: Mt. Airy, N. Franklin, Ferguson, 
Spring and Brook. 

— Awarded a bid for a 8-12 ton Galion Tandem 
Roller to Stewart-Amos Equipment Company of Har- 
risburg at a price of $13,000. The addition will now 
make the department totally self-sufficient. The town- 
ship already has two smaller rollers, a paver, tar- 
kettle and a sweeper. 

— Approved a Resolution requesting reimbursement 
from Community Development in the amount of 
$69,000 for construction work completed under the ‘CIP 
Program. 

  

Obituaries 
M. CHRISTINE GRAMPS - Mrs. 

M. Christine Gramps, 81, formerly 
of Elm Terrace, Trucksville, died 
April 13 in Wilkes-Barre General 
Hospital. 

Born in Wilkes-Barre, she was a 
graduate of Coughlin High School 
and had resided in the Back Moun- 
tain area since 1947. She was a 
member of the Trucksville United 
Methodist Church. : 

Surviving are a son, Arthur H. 
Jr., of Dallas; three grandchildren; 
two great-grandchildren. 
Funeral services will be held 

today at 10:30 a.m. from the Harold 
C. Snowdon Funeral Home, 140 N. 
Main St., Shavertown, with The 
Rev. H. James Shillabeer, pastor of 
the Trucksville United Methodist 
Church, officiating. Interment will 
be held in Memorial Shrine, Carver- 
ton. 

EDGAR STEINRUCK - Edgar E. 
Steinruck, 53, of Box 142, Sweet 
Valley, died April 14 at home. 

Born in Shickshinny, he was the 
owner of E&B Auto Parts of Sweet 
Valley. He was also a veterans of 
the U.S. Army, serving in the 
Korean conflict. 

Surviving are his wife, the former 
Roberta Whittington; sons, Ran- 
dolph, Shickshinny; Arthur Cari- 
chner, Horsehead, N.Y.; daughters, 
Mrs. Brenda Edwards, Hunlock 
Creek; Mrs. Bonnie Hook, Benton; 
Sandra Carichner, Dallas; three 
grandchildren; brothers, Leroy, 
Endwell, N.Y.; William, Benton; 
Charles, Sweet Valley; sisters, Mrs. 
Martha Skovish, Hunlock Creek; 
Mrs. Shirley Kosakowski, Fairless 
Hills. 
Funeral services will be held on 

Thursday at 11 a.m. from the 
Clarke Piatt Funeral Home, Sunset 
Lake Road, Hunlock Creek, with the 
Rey. Stephen Luscian, of the Bloom- 
ingdale Bible Church officiating. 
Interment will be in Bloomingdale 
Cemetery, Bloomingdale. Friends 
may call today from 2 to 4 and 7 to 9 
p.m. 
MICHAEL NOONAN - Michael F. 

“Mickey” Noonan, 81, a former 
Wyoming Valley coach and sports 
official, died April 11 in Mercy 
Hospital, Wilkes-Barre, where he 
had been a patient since March 26. 

A resident of 501 Teri Drive, 
Shavertown, he was a resident of 
Plymouth most of his life, graduat- 
ing from Plymouth High School. 

  

THANKSGIVING 
NOVENA TO ST. JUDE 
O Holy St. Jude, Giorious Apostle and Martyr, 

great in virtue and rich in miracles, near 
Kinsman of Jesus Christ, faithful intercessor of 
all who invoke Your special patronage in time 
of need, to You | have recourse from the depth 
of my heart and humbly beg to whom God has 
given such great power to come to my 

assistance. Help me in my present and urgent 
petition. In return, | promise to make your 

name known, and cause you to be invoked. St. 
Jude Pray for us and all who invoke Your aid, 

Amen. 
Say three Our Fathers, three Hail Marys and 

three Glorias. Publication must be promised. 
This Novena has never been known to fail. 

R.M.     
  

He had been a professional base- 
ball player in the Midwest and 
South for several years following his 
graduation from high school and 
was later associated with the Kings- 
ton Coal co., Plymouth, for more 
than 15 years. 

He was considered an outstanding 
prospect and was brought up from 
the minor leagues by the Pittsburgh 
Pirates, only to have his chances 
ruined by a broken leg. 

He officiated high school football, 
basketball and baseball games for 
many years. Prior to his retirement 
several years ago, he had been 
employed as a mine restoration 
foreman with the Division of Mines 
and Minerals Industries of the 
Pennsylvania Department of Envi- 
ronmental Resources at Harrisburg 
and Wilkes-Barre for more than 20 
years. 

Surviving are his sons, Michael E. 

Noonan, Wilkes-Barre; Charles J. 
Noonan, Shavertown, with whom he 
resided; sister, Miss Gertrude 
Noonan, Lee Park; brothers, Dennis 
“Dinny’’ Noonan, Hanover; 11 
grandchildren; one great-grand- 
child. He was preceded in death by 
his wife, the former Regina Bird. 
VERA SWAN - Vera Jean Swan, 

66, of Sedler Lane, RD 6, Dallas, 
died April 10 in Wilkes-Barre Gen- 
eral Hospital following an illness. 

born in Dallas, she was a life-long 
resident of the Dallas Area and was 
a graduate of Dallas Township High 
School, class of 1937. 

Surviving are sons, George Swan 
Jr., Dallas; Merle Swan, Sweet 
Valley; Dale Swan, Dallas; four 
grandchildren; sisters, Lila Shaver 
and Norma Allabaugh, both of 
Sweet Valley. Her husband, George 
Swan Sr., died in 1975. 
SHELDON CEASE - Sheldon A. 

Cease, 72, of Box 303, Rd 1, Sweet 
Valley, died April 9 in Nesbitt 
Memorial Hospital, Kingston. 

Born in West Nanticoke, he lived 
in the Hunlock Creek area most of 
his life, moving to Sweet Valley five 
years ago. 

He was self-employed as a build- 
ing contractor and was also 

   

  

   
employed by the State Equipment 
Co., retiring six year ago. He 
attended the Roaring Brook Baptist 
Church, Hunlock Creek. 
post obits add one 

Surviving are his wife, the former 
Florence Morris; son, Raymond 
Cease, Hunlock Creek; daughter, 
Mrs. Joy Ann Lawson, Berwick; 
step-daughters, Mrs. Alberta Hudzik 
and Mrs. Fay Stroud, both of Sweet 
Valley; brothers, Luther and Calvin 
Cease, both of Lake -Silkworth; sis- 
ters, Mrs. Edna Cragle, Ceasetown; 
Mrs. Doris Katinsley, Lake: Wallen- 
paupack; seven grandchildren; four 
great-grandchildren. 
CHESTER ZDANIEWICZ - Ches- 

ter Zdaniewicz, of RD 1, Falls, died 
April 9 in the Veterans Administra- 
tion Medical Center, Lyons, N.J. 

Born in Elizabeth, N.J., he was a 
retired staff sergeant of the U.S. Air 
Force. 

Surviving are brothers, Benjamin 
and John, both of Falls; sisters, 
Helen Nadolny, Keansburg, N.J.; 
Jeannie Wiedow, Middletown, N.J.; 
several nieces and nephews. He was 
preceded in death by brothers, 
Joseph and Henry. 
HELEN LAMB - Mrs. Helen D. 

Lamb, 90, of Country Club Apart- 
ments, Dallas, died April 8 at her 
home. 

born in Meadville, she was a 
graduate of Meadville schools and 
was employed as a commercial 
artist and later as a dress buyer at 
Pomeroy’s Store, Wilkes-Barre. 

A resident of Dallas for the past 
45 years, she was a member of the 
Dallas United Methodist ‘Church. 
She was well-known for her work 
with hand-decorated lampshades. 
Surviving is her sisters, Mrs. 

Victor Barnaba, Oceanside, Calif.; 
several nieces and nephews. Her 
husband, William, died in 1983. 

  

SUPPORT THOSE 
THAT ADVERTISE 

IN 

THE DALLAS POST       
HENRY’S specialties 

540 South Main St., Wilkes-Barre 
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BEGINNING... 
SAT., APRIL 5, 1986 

WE WILL BE OPEN EVERY... 

SAT. 7:30 A.M.-Noon 
  

® Screen Repairs © Storm Doors/Windows © Paint ® Tools * Sakrete Products ® Acron Residential Entrance Systems e Aluminum/Vinyl 
Replacement Windows 

AND MUCH MUCH MORE! | | 
Phone 824-4611 or 800-441-91 13 

Monday to Friday — 7:30 A.M.-4:30 P.M. 

  

   
      

  

      

        
          

      
  

  School 
(Continued from page 1) “It could be the highest paying 

The board is also considering 
other projects and would like to cut 
costs as much as possible. Solicitor 
Ben R. Jones III said school person- 
nel could not be used because the 
cost of the project exceeds a certain 
dollar amount and therefore, by 

law, would have to be open for bids. 
Jones, did say work can be done 

by volunteers or non-professionals 
and then presented to the school 
district, thus bypassing mandatory 
procedures by the Department of 
Labor and Industry. 

— JOHN HOINSKI 

  Timing 
(Continued from page 1) 

a TWA Boeing 727 exploded as it 
descended near Athens. One week 
later, another American was killed 
in a West Berlin disco bombing 
believed to have been planned by 
the Libyan embassy in East Berlin. 

Last week, White House officials 
confirmed the U.S. is mulling over 
the possibility of taking military 
action against Libya, a position all 
three students agree with to some 
degree. 

“The United States has to react,” 
Titus said last week. “I’m not sure 
exactly how, but we have to issue a 
warning or something to let them 
know we will not stand for what 
they are doing. We have to make 
them backoff. 

Yaple agreed. ‘‘They are not a 
major power and they’re not the 
most knowledgeable country. They 
couldn’t even hit any of our ships,” 
he said, referring to the recent 

battle in the Gulf of Sidra in which 
the U.S. sank at least two Libyan 
patrol boats and damaged a missile 

launching site. Libya claimed to 
have shot down three American 
fighter jets, but the U.S. denied that 
claim. 

“I think our 6th Fleet could have 
wiped out their entire forces,” 
Smith added. 

Both he and Titus have registered 
for the draft, although Yaple, who 
just celebrated his 18th birthday a 
few days before, had not yet signed 
up. 

  

HAVE A SERVICE PROBLEM? 
Call 675-5211 

Mon.-Fri. 8:30 - 5:00 

Jean Brutko, circulation mgr. 

WANT TO ADVERTISE? 
DISPLAY ADVERTISING DEPT. 

Call 675-5211 
Sandy Sheehan, Advertising Coordinator 

Michael Danowski, account executive 
Charlot Denmon, account executive 

Joe Gula, account executive 

Advertising deadline - Monday 11 a.m. 

CLASSIFIED ADVERTISING DEPT. 
Call 675-5211 

Mon.-Fri. 8:30-4:30 

Jean Brutko, classified mgr. 
Classified deadline - Monday 5 p.m. 

HAVE A NEWS TIP? 
Call 675-5211 

Mon.-Fri. 8:30-5:00 

Dotty Martin, executive editor 

HAVE A PRESS RELEASE? 
Mail it to: 

Editor 

The Dallas Post 

PO Box 366 

Dallas, Pa: 18612 

or hand-deliver it to: 

The Dallas Post 

309-415 Plaza 

Dallas, Pa. 18612   

Tie SDALLASCP0ST 
) (USPS 147-780 

FOR HOME DELIVERY /675-5211 

PROBLEM WITH A STORY? 
It is the policy of The Dallas Post to 

correct all errors of fact and to clarify 
any misunderstanding created by arti- 
cles. 

Questions should be directed to the 
News Desk at 675-5211 

WANT TO ORDER A PHOTO? 
Call 675-5211 

Mon.-Fri. 8:30-5:00 

All photos appearing in The Dallas 
Post that have been taken by a Dallas 

Post photographer are for purchase. 

HAVE A QUESTION ON 
AN INVOICE? 

Call 675-5211 

Mon.-Fri. 9:00-4:30 

Peggy Poynton, office mgr. 

SUBSCRIPTION RATES 
25¢ on newsstands every Wednesday: carrier 

delivery, 25c per week. By mail: in Pennsyl- 
vania, $12 per year; out of state, $14 per year. 
Published every Wednesday by Pennaprint, inc. 
J. Stephen Buckley, publisher, PO Box 366, 
Dallas, Pa. 18612. Entered at the post office in 
Dallas, Pa. 18612 as second class matter.       

savings account ever invented!” 

  
Switch your savings to United Penn Banks new 

Hard Working Savings has other benefits, too. 

Like 24-hour access at over 9,000 CashStream/CIRRUS 

locations with your United Penn QuickBank® Card. 

And of course, our depositors are insured by the FDIC. 

No wonder we think it’s the best savings account ever. 

So don’t wait! Switch to the savings account that works 
hard to help you earn more money. From the bank that 

works hard for your business— United Penn Bank! 

United Penn Bank FDIC 
: We work hard for your business. 

*Hard Working Savings’ Market Rate is subject to change. Information above is for personal savings accounts only. 

    

“A penny saved is a penny earned.” 
Especially now that United Penn Bank is introducing 

new personal Hard Working Savings. On balances up to 
$500, Hard Working Savings pays 53% interest— 
compounded daily to yield 5.92%. 

And when your balance reaches $500, an amazing 
thing happens. You start earning high market rates! 
  

  

ANNUAL RATE ANNUAL VIELD | 

047% TO0% ® O @ O 

That's right, high market rates. On the entire balance. 

Compounded daily for maximum yield. 

      
  

  

      

   

 


